IEEE Denmark practice of re-establishing Section-Chapter relations.
During the R8 Meeting in Sofia individual and plenary discussions drew attention to an apparent organisational divide between Sections and Chapters. At its first meeting subsequent to the R8, the ExCom of the Danish Section therefore reviewed its own relations to the Chapters.  
Recognising a similar divide at national level, it became apparent that the lack of regular personal-professional contacts had existed for some time, leaving Chapters and Section as a kind of separate entities, although belonging to the same national organisation. 
While a direct damage to IEEE activities as a whole was not apparent, an organisational divide like this certainly has the potential of preventing the full potential for growth and professional benefits to unfold.

It was therefore decided to initiate efforts to re-establish the internal relations by inviting individual chairmen of the Danish Chapters to join all future ExCom meetings, starting with the chairmen most well-known to ExCom members. 
The basic idea behind the initiative is the fact that the voluntary work on which IEEE depends, to a large extent is fuelled by personal-professional relations between its members. Acknowledging that once the “faces” of individual leading members are known to each other, the basis has been established for a revival of organisational and professional dynamics.
Although being a seemingly slow process of organisational recovery, a step-by-step approach like this has the potential of providing lasting changes of mutual Chapter-Section relations and attitudes.
For the wider audience outside IEEE, awareness and perception in an IEEE context of individual Chapter and Section activities might well open up for benefits to both entities regarding growth of memberships.
On the basis of the above, it is suggested that the R8 should encourage similar actions to be undertaken across the region.
